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LOBBY EUROPEEN DES FEMMES 

EUROPEAN WOMEN’S LOBBY


Mr Mirek Topolánek

Prime Minister

Brussels, 25 April 2007

Mr Topolánek,

I am writing to you on behalf of the European Women’s lobby (EWL), one of the largest alliances of women’s non-governmental organisations in the European Union, working together to achieve equality between women and men in all areas of public and private life by actively addressing issues of economic and social justice for women, women in leadership and decision-making, women’s human rights, violence against women, and women’s diversity.  

As EWL President, I would like to express my strong objection to the speech you gave on the occasion of the official launch of the European Year of Equal Opportunities for All on the 2nd of April 2007. Your reference to women whom you limited to their natural maternal role or a „risk factor“ in employment in comparison to men is totally unacceptable. This type of statement not only spreads misconceived stereotypes on the image of women,as mothers and/or as a burden in the labour markert, but above all denies women as citizens, their contribution to the society as a whole, as economic actors, and as the main providers of caring for people with additional support needs.

You also clearly misrepresented the fundamental concept of equal opportunities by stating, inter alia, that, “equality is at its lowest where the State commits itself the most in the name of the so-called protection of disadvantaged groups”. While establishing a just, fair and democratic society that guarantees and promotes the fundamental rights of women and men, mechanisms to ensure gender mainstreaming as well as equal opportunity are fundamental. Equally, in reference to your remarks on integration, your approach, which favours assimilation to multiculturalism, is extremely worrying and contradictory to internationally recognised human rights standards and European values.

The European Women’s Lobby is deeply incensed by the fact that - as the Prime Minister of the Czech Republic and representative of a European Union Member State - you made such misleading statements about one of the pillars of the European integration process. 

We therefore support the protest note from the Czech Women’s Lobby and demand a public apology for your shameful speech which is damaging particularly to women and to those from disadvantaged groups.

Kirsti Kolthoff

EWL President

18 rue Hydraulique,  B-1210 Bruxelles

T: +32 2 217 90 20 – F: +32 2 219 84 51 - ewl@womenlobby.org
http://www.womenlobby.org
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